	
	The Fiscal Year 1997 Defense Authorization Act contains a provision (Section 334) that allows federal agencies to transfer real estate before all necessary cleanup actions have been taken. 

	The Early Transfer Authority (ETA) is available now to revitalize communities. 


	How Does DoD Plan to Use This Authority?
DoD plans to use the Early Transfer Authority (ETA) to assist communities in expediting reuse of former defense facilities. By enabling a Local Reuse Authority and other stakeholders to obtain full ownership of property earlier, these parties gain greater control over the future of their community. One major benefit of ETA is that it allows for the productive reuse or property right away rather than delaying final implementation of the reuse plan until cleanup is completed. 

When Can the Authority Be Used?
ETA is self-implementing and can be used right now. Although no additional authority or regulations are required, DoD, in consultation with EPA, is preparing guidance to uniformly implement the process. As guidance is drafted, DoD will make it available to the public and will seek input and views from all stakeholders. 
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	Successful implementation of this authority requires that DoD, the purchaser, the community, and the regulatory agency work very closely together. Not only is this partnership in the spirit of the Base Realignment and Closure (BRAC) process, but it is mandated by statute. The Governor and EPA Administrator are vested with the ultimate authority to determine if sufficient protections and assurances are in place to allow the property transfer to go forward. 

The ETA allows the Governor (or, for a facility on the NPL, the Administrator of EPA with the concurrence of the Governor) to defer a particular covenant that is ordinarily required to be in the deed of federal properties that are transferred. This covenant provides that all necessary remedial actions have been taken. By deferring the covenant, a federal property can be transferred early relative to when it could otherwise be transferred by deed. 

What Does the Statute Require?
For property to be transferred early, the Governor (and EPA Administrator at NPL sites) must find that: 

1. the property is suitable for transfer for the use intended by the transferee, and the intended use is consistent with the protection of human health and the environment; 

2. there has been public notice and opportunity for comment on the proposed transfer; 

3. the transfer will not substantially delay any necessary response action at the property; and 

4. the deed or transfer agreement restricts property use as necessary, assures cleanup will continue, and provides assurance that DoD will budget sufficient funds to meet its cleanup requirements. 

The provision maintains the federal government's cleanup liability and obligation to ensure the protection of human health and the environment. 
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Further information on implementation of ETA, including draft guidance (when published), is available by accessing the Environmental Base Realignment and Base Closure (BRAC) Program homepage on the World Wide Web at http://www.dtic.mil/envirodod/envbrac.html



